
1 serving children with life-threatening illnesses since 1978

Inside 
A Day of Remembrance .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  4
Holiday Party . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  4
Santa Run .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  5
Fall Fest . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  8
Hope Gala . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  9
Tribute Garden Rededication  . .  .  . 13
And More!

thevisitor
Spring 2020

LIFE FLIPPED UPSIDE DOWN
Just over four years ago I was pregnant with our daughter, 
Lorelei. God had a crazy plot twist in store for us. An 
unexpected, scary, out-of-my-control plot twist. At 32 weeks 
pregnant I was admitted to the hospital. At 33 weeks Lorelei was 
born via emergency c-section. Three weeks later we found out 
that we weren’t simply preemie parents, we were rare disease 
parents.  

My husband and I sat in a quiet conference room in the 
CHKD NICU and were told that Lorelei was possibly the 31st 
case of FBXL4 Mitochondrial Disease. I thought they meant 
in that hospital. Imagine my shock when they explained they 
were referring to the entire world. We were told, of the 
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documented cases, most of the children only lived 
2-5 years, most could not walk, most could not talk. 
It was explained that Lorelei had this disease because 
my husband and I both have a rare recessive gene. It 
is a 25% chance that any children we have will have 
Mitochondrial Disease. 

In that one conversation, our lives were flipped upside 
down as a new chapter began to unfold.  

A couple months later we were about to be 
discharged from the NICU. Terrified, first time 
parents, with a dark prognosis hanging over us.  
Our team of doctors set us up with Edmarc. As 
a Hampton Roads local, I immediately thought 
“Hospice?!  She wasn’t even three months old?!  My kid 
is going to prove them wrong. We don’t need hospice!” 
But they assured us that Edmarc is so much more 
than hospice. We were told that in addition to being 
children’s hospice, they offer support for families 
who are navigating unexpected, complex diseases.  

Edmarc nurses and our social worker were available 
the day we left the hospital to make sure we got 
settled comfortably at home. And they have been with 
us on this roller coaster ever since.  

In 2018 we found out we were pregnant with our 
second child. Edmarc swooped right in and said, no 
matter what, no matter the situation, we are here to 
support you through this transition of one child to two. 
When we received news that our son, Benjamin, also 
had Mitochondrial Disease, Edmarc was there. I was 
enrolled as a perinatal patient, and our social worker, 

Spring. Flowers and trees budding. Easter 
basket deliveries. Edmarc Spring Fling. 
Never did we expect our entry to the 
spring season to be what it was. No one 
did. Just a few weeks earlier we were busy 
prepping for Easter basket deliveries and 
a Spring Fling that was sadly canceled. 

Our world has rapidly changed in ways we never 
imagined possible. Each day brings new information 
difficult to comprehend. We are responding to 
each new development with the primary focus of 
continuing to deliver services to our children and 
families who have the highest medical priority in the 
safest way possible. 

Edmarc’s foundation has been donor and volunteer 
support. Whether direct financial support, in-kind 
gifts or services or the thousands of volunteer hours 
logged each year, your giving nature helps us help 
children battling a life-threatening illness stay at home. 
Because of you, the Edmarc team can help the entire 
family shoulder this burden as well as help grieving 
families whose children have lost their battles. 

When crisis came this spring, you were there for us. 
Donors kept giving. Volunteers called to check on us 
even though we had to suspend volunteer activity. 
People dropped off vital cleaning supplies at our 
doorstep (even though we suspended almost all in-
kind donations) so staff could deliver to families. Your 
kindness and support, during this uncertain time, has 
meant the world to us. 

One thing remains: this season will pass and Edmarc 
will still be here for our families for the long haul. We’ll 
join and celebrate more milestones in the coming 
weeks and months. And when we do – we’ll need you 
more than ever. In the meantime, we’ll be thinking of 
you and your loved ones. You’ve been there for us, 
and because of YOU, we can help those we serve. We 
hope you all remain healthy and safe.

My warmest regards,

Debbie Stitzer-Brame 
Executive Director, Edmarc

a note from EDMARC
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Abbey, was with me as we navigated this rare disease 
prior to Benji’s birth. She attended appointments with 
me, assisted us in birth planning and processing the 
unknown, connected us with the hospital I would be 
delivering at, as well as with key players at the CHKD 
NICU where Benji would be taken immediately after 
birth. Unaware of how Mitochondrial Disease would 
present with Benji, we planned for the worst-case 
scenario and prayed for the best.  

We now have two, medically complex, adorable 
children with a major, life threatening disease. Edmarc 
pops in weekly, or as needed, to check in and love 
on the kids. Their goal is to help keep us out of the 
hospital. They have done lab work, flu tests, and 
assessments at home. The Edmarc nurses are always 
available via phone, even in the middle of the night 
when something doesn’t seem quite right. 

Lorelei has crashed a couple times in her life, but 
January 2018 was our big scare. I had a work trip in 
Orlando, so we decided to take Lorelei along, to check 
Disney World off her bucket list. On the last day of 
my conference, something wasn’t right with Lorelei.  
She wasn’t herself; breathing heavily and lethargic. 
So I called Edmarc and asked them to help me 
troubleshoot my child. At the end of our conversation, 
Laurie suggested, just be safe and take her to the 
nearest children’s hospital. So I did. Our team at home 
called ahead to the hospital, and upon arrival, we 
learned Lorelei had the flu. Which we knew could be 
fatal for her.  

We spent 18 days in the ICU. Lorelei was on life 
support for 8 of those days. Edmarc, even though 
12 hours away, called us daily, talked to the Orlando 
hospital social workers, and made sure we were 
as okay as we could be. They explained things to 
us that we didn’t understand. They gracefully and 
lovingly walked us through the tough, life or death, 
conversations that no parent ever wants to have.  

Lorelei survived the flu and we made it home.  Edmarc 
was at our house the morning after we got home. A 
couple days later, Teresa escorted us to the hospital 
when Lorelei began having serious medication 
withdrawals. She stayed with us in the hospital most of 

the day until Lorelei was more stable and Mommy was 
less panicked. 

The plan God has for my children and my family is a 
crazy one, full of ups and downs, but so, so much love. 
We have been blown away with the support we have 
received from our family, friends, our church, but 
especially Edmarc. In addition to their medical support, 
Edmarc provides emotional support and reminds us 
that everything doesn’t have to be medical. Memories 
and experiences are important too. 

The annual Santa Run is one of our favorite traditions. 
With two kids who have poor immune systems, seeing 
Santa at the mall is not an option. Edmarc, along with 
firemen, carolers, a photographer and a slew of other 
people, bring Santa and Mrs. Claus (on a fire truck) 
with presents to our home. They bring us meals around 
the holidays. They stock our freezer with food for our 
tough weeks. They have volunteers willing to help for 
so many things like pressure washing our fence and 
helping with our yard when it got out of hand. 

Given the choice, I would have never picked 
Mitochondrial Disease as my family’s plot twist. I’m not 
sure how the rest of our story will play out or what the 
next chapter will hold. We continue to have hope, look 
up and trust God. He has sent an amazing tribe and we 
are blessed beyond belief that God chose Edmarc to 
be part of Lorelei and Benji’s army.

With hope and love, Lorelei & Benji’s Mommy,

Susan Geoghegan   
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HOLIDAY PARTY
Jingle bells rocked and sleigh bells rang at our Holiday 
Party! For the second year in a row, Titan Contractors 
sponsored this festive family event. Santa Claus and 
the Missus celebrated with us by handing out presents 
and taking pictures with families. Children decorated 
stockings, played festive games, and enjoyed the 
evening with family and friends. Students from Deep 
Creek High School as well as members of Portsmouth 
Service League came out to volunteer and make sure 
fun was had by all. It was certainly a joyful night, and 
we are so thankful who made the evening possible. 

On November 6, 2019 Edmarc staff and families came together to 
honor and remember the lives of the children who have died while 
in our program. The Day of Remembrance provides an opportunity 
for our families and staff to come together and reminisce through 
stories, tears, and laughter. While music played gently throughout 
the evening, we remembered those dear to us through a slide show 
of pictures followed by the lighting of candles in remembrance 
of each child. These candles serve as a representation of their 
everlasting light that continues to shine in each of us whom these 
children’s lives have touched. We are grateful to the Women’s Club 
of Portsmouth, The Chisholm House Fund, Rocket Media, Steven 
Spencer, Pat Mallon, Anne Kesner, and Clare Gellene for their 
generous support in making this evening such a special event for 
our Edmarc families.  

A DAY OF REMEMBRANCE
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Imagine being a child, anxiously waiting for the big 
day of gift giving and celebrating to arrive when 
around the corner from your home you start to 
hear sirens wailing and horns blaring followed by 
the flashing of lights. Then imagine looking out and 
seeing a man with a white beard and a red suit sitting 
in the front seat of a fire engine, waving as they drive 
towards your house. The fire engine stops at your 
front door and out jumps Santa himself with a giant 
bag full of gifts followed by Mrs. Claus, caroling elves, 
and fire and police personnel.

This is the magical day that Edmarc kids and families 
look forward to every year. And it’s made possible 
thanks to a community which certainly gets into the 
spirit of the season. Individuals and organizations 
adopt families and shop for all the gifts on their lists 

and deliver the presents to Edmarc. Volunteers then 
spend time sorting and wrapping the gifts which are 
bagged into handmade Santa Bags. Once organized 
into different routes, fire and police stations from 
cities around Hampton Roads pick up the gifts and 
get ready for a day of caroling, delivering, and joy-
making. Santa is able to personally visit numerous 
families and ensure that their holiday is the best it 
could possibly be, filling it with whatever hope and joy 
he can. 

This is a day where some of the most magical 
memories are made. And we are so thankful to each 
and every person who helps to make it happen.

SANTA RUN
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ROMEO R. (10/4/19-10/6/19) 
Romeo was a sweet and tough little boy who was 
a truly a fighter. The time he shared with his family 
was brief, but his impact was great. He will be 
remembered warmly and treasured forever by his 
parents, Brianna and Daquan; his big sister, Brielle; 
as well as countless friends and family.

WILLIAM S. (10/13/19) 
William was a precious baby boy that blessed the 
lives of his parents as well as the rest of us. Though 
his time here was far too short, he is deeply loved 
and missed by his parents, Cheryl & Willie, siblings, 
Xynovia, Italia, Cheyenne, & Joshua, and numerous 
family and friends.                               

GRACE G. (10/17/19) 
Grace was a beautiful baby girl who was loved and 
cherished by her family even before she was born. 
She will be lovingly remembered and tenderly 
missed by her parents, Lisa and John; her big 
brother and sister, John and Caroline; as well as a 
number of family and friends who love her.

JAMIE B. (10/18/19-10/22/19) 
Jamie was adored by everyone who met her. She 
was precious and sweet, and especially loved 
being held by mom and when her dad read “The 
Velveteen Rabbit” to her. She will be dearly missed 
and forever remembered by her mom and dad, 
Ariel and Quinton; as well as her big brother, Wade; 
and many friends and family.

JAYON T. (7/16/07-10/31/19) 
Jayon, a handsome and special young man, 
brightened the lives of his family, friends, and 
everyone else who knew him. He loved to watch 
cartoons, and was especially loved by his sweet dog, 
Georgia. His memory will always be cherished by 
his parents, Tasha and Ricky, who loved him wholly; 
his brother JaQuon; as well as many other family 
members and friends who he touched throughout 
the years.

A’MAZIN-GRACEN E. (12/10/17-11/19/19) 
A’mazin was a rambunctious, cheerful, and sassy 
little boy who never let the fact that he was battling 
cancer affect his ability to have fun. He especially 
loved anything Elmo-related, and loved playing 
with his brothers and sisters. He will be forever 
remembered and loved by his parents, Christina and 
Jazz; as well as his siblings, Bryan, J-via, Averie, Juan, 
Tru-Blesyn, Justice, and Jacorri; and countless friends 
and family who were lucky enough to know him.

DANIEL S. (8/13/18-12/1/19) 
Daniel was an incredible little boy who possessed so 
much strength during his fight. He will hold a special 
place in the hearts of many. Though his time here 
was far too short, he was adored by all who had the 
privilege to meet him. Daniel will be greatly missed 
and lovingly remembered by his parents, Cassandra 
& Daniel, and countless other family and friends.

TRUETH W. (12/4/19) 
Trueth was a beautiful baby girl who touched so 
many hearts in her short time here on earth. Little 
Trueth was deeply loved and adored by her family. 
Left to cherish her sweet memory are her parents, 
Shanayiah & Torez, big brother, Torez, Jr., and 
numerous family and friends.                                                                                     

with love,  
we remember
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ISAIAH JOBE R. (12/10/19) 
Isaiah was a very special baby boy who touched the 
lives of all those around him. Though Isaiah’s time 
here was far too short, he was loved immensely by 
his family. Left to cherish his sweet memory are his 
devoted mother, Melissa, father, Luis, and numerous 
family and friends. 

SKYLAR S. (12/15/02-12/24/19) 
Skylar was a special young lady who touched the 
lives of countless with her beautiful smile and 
infectious laugh. She astounded her loved ones 
with her gentle nature, as well as her strength and 
courage. She loved to listen to music and feel the 
breeze on her face. She will be forever loved and 
remembered by her mom, Anita; her sister, Ariana; 
as well as grandparents, aunts, uncles, and countless 
other friends and family.

TITAN B. (8/6/19-12/26/19) 
Titan was an amazing baby boy who touched the 
lives of many. Titan taught all those around him so 
much, without ever saying a word. He was adored 
by all who had the privilege to meet him. Titan 
is lovingly remembered by his devoted parents, 
Michelle and Stephen, big brother, Kylo, and 
numerous other family and friends.

ELLIE P. (2/4/20) 
Sweet little Ellie’s life, though far too brief, was full 
of love. She was born with a FULL head of hair, 
and truly changed the lives of everyone who was 
privileged enough to meet her. She will be forever 
remembered and loved by her mom and dad, 
Jennifer and Norm; her big brother, Roberto; as well 
as many other friends and family.

Edmarc Board of Directors
Officers

Kelly McCann, President
David A. Pritchett, Treasurer; Immediate Past 
   President; Foundation Trustee
Nancy King, Vice President
Susan Blake, Secretary 
Blake Boykin, President Elect
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director

Directors
Bob Balcom
Amie Baty
Patrick Garvey
Cyrus Heydarian, MD
Allen & Joan Hogge, Emeritus
Melissa Mark, MD
Linda Minnix
Mary Morgan
Ralph Northam, MD, Emeritus
Kathy O’Connor
Linda Pegram, MD
S. Robert Roth
Charity A. Volman

Edmarc Foundation Board 
David R. Kenerson, Jr., Chairman
Amie Baty, Vice Chair
Robert Cowling
Morton “Nemo” Larmore
David A. Pritchett 
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director of 
   Edmarc & Secretary

Edmarc Staff 
Laurie Barbaro – Director of Clinical Services
Abigail Gellene-Beaudoin – Medical Social Worker
Teresa Black – Patient Care Coordinator
Rebekah Carcamo – Patient Care Coordinator
Lori Clark – Patient Care Coordinator 
Adelaide Clemens-Cooke – Community Resource 
   Coordinator
Rob Ericson – Patient Care Coordinator 
Madalyn George-Thiemann – Patient Care 
   Coordinator
Cyrus Heydarian, MD – Medical Director
Mary Helen Hilton – Director of Development
Dorothy Jenson – Assistant Director
Jasna Krispinsky – Patient Care Coordinator 
Maggie Lewis – Medical Records Clerk/Receptionist
Lauren Marino – Development Associate 
Melissa Mark, MD – Medical Director
Linda Pegram, MD – Medical Director
Deborah L. Stitzer-Brame – Executive Director
Brittney C. Twisdale – Medical Social Worker
Jennifer Webb – Patient Care Coordinator 
Sara Zandford – Bereavement Program Director 
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It was a fun and exciting night at our annual Fall 
Festival! Kids and their families arrived at the Woman’s 
Club in Portsmouth dressed in their best and most 
creative costumes as volunteers welcomed them into 
a room full of games, food, prizes, and of course, a ton 
of candy. A band of pirate nurses sailed in, and a giant 
hot dog played games with all the kiddos. The highlight 
of the night, however, was when a Knight appeared to 
bestow a great honor on our families. In a traditional 
ceremony, the Knights Templar presented Edmarc kids 
and their families with Medals of Courage. These brave 
little souls lined up and, one by one, were awarded this 
special honor. Many of the children proudly wore their 
medals for the rest of the evening, excited not only to 
meet a real knight but to be honored by one as well.

We want to extend a special thanks to Repp 
Lambert and his team with Northwestern Mutual 
for sponsoring the event, the Portsmouth Service 
League for volunteering for the event, and the Knights 
Templar for making it so memorable. 

FALL FEST
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Edmarc’s annual Hope Gala at the Wyndham on the 
Virginia Beach Oceanfront on November 16th where 
our friends gathered to celebrate and support the 
work that Edmarc does.  A big thank you to all our 
sponsors and the individuals that made this event such 
a success.
PEARL
• Dominion
• Sertoma
• �CTR

OPAL
• �Walls Wealth 

Management of 
Davenport and 
Company

• Berkshire Hathaway
• �Wilbanks, Smith & 

Thomas
• KPMG
• Lori Strickland
• �Peter Decker Children’s 

Charity
• QED
• �Marine Specialty 

Painting

TOPAZ
• JMT
• �A & W Contractors
• �Children’s Specialty 

Group
• �Thompson Law Group, 

PLLC
• �Strickland Homes
• �Link-Belt
•� ATCO Hauling
• �Paneling Factory
• �Hometown Advantage 

Real Estate
• �Colonial Webb

AMETHYST
• �SeaHill Spa
• �ABNB
• �Optima Health
• �Kieran & Chris Poulos
• �Massimo Zanetti 

Beverage

HOPE GALA

BECOME A 

HOPE 
HERO
Looking for a way to get involved?  
Become part of our monthly donor 
club and become a Hope Hero today!
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25 YEARS STRONG
The Noblemen formed 25 years ago to help kids 
and their families throughout Hampton Roads. The 
very first year they did a Santa Run for Edmarc 
families … and they’ve continued the tradition 
every year since. We are so grateful to this group 
for generously bringing glad tidings, presents, 
caroling and food to our families year after year in 
such a special way. Thank you, Noblemen!

When it comes to the holidays, sitting down to a 
family feast can be one of the most meaningful times 
during the season. In both November and December, 
Edmarc ensures our families are given the best 
possible chance to do this. Thanks to sponsors within 
the Hampton Roads community and volunteers 
lending their time, over 80 families received holiday 
meals delivered to their door. These baskets were 

SPECIAL DELIVERY
filled with everything to make a complete meal from 
the turkey and ham to the side dishes to dessert. 
With our families not having to think about shopping 
for this involved meal, they are able to focus more 
on just enjoying the holiday and loving on their 
family. We could not be more grateful to operate in 
a community that is incredibly giving and focused on 
making the holidays bright for everyone.
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KARLI HOLWEGER	 Mr. Larry Holweger
MS. JANE HUNEKE	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
GARY JACKSON	 Mr. Ronnie Shank
VIVIAN JEWELL	 Ms. Eva Bryant
	 Mr. and Mrs. Conway Smith III
MR. AND MRS.  
   CURTISS JOHNSON	 Mr. Billy Chorey
GRACE JONES	 Ms. Betty Ripley
MICHAEL & PAULA LINA	 Debbie Rice-Reagan
KAREN MALONE	 Ms. Patricia Malone
MR. & MRS. JOE &  
   JULIE McPHILLIPS	 Sarah McPhillips
	 Ms. Frances Benson
JACKSON MIDGETT	 Mr. and Mrs. John & Barbara Midgett
CHRIS MORING	 Ms. Kathryn Smith
CARSON MORRISETTE	 Walt and Ronnie Yancey
CARSON MORRISETTE	 Cathy Crawford
MR. AND MRS. TIM NIXON	 Mr. Billy Chorey
SUZANNE NOLES	 John Noles
DR. RALPH S. NORTHAM	 Ms. Susan Borland
DR. AND MRS. WALLACE  
   NUNLEY, JR.	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
OUR CHILDREN	 David Hopkins
BRANDON PACKER	 Beverly Lightner
ANTWON D. PEERMAN, JR.	 Ms. Linda Kindred
JACKIE PRASSE	 Ms. Sara Burton
DR. AND MRS.  
   FRANK RAWLS	 Mr. Billy Chorey
MR. & MRS. JOHN T RECTOR	 Mr. Billy Chorey
ROBERT & MARY ANN  
   SAUNDERS	 Ellen & Whitney Saunders
MR. & MRS. JAMES M.  
   SEAGRAVES	 Ms. Jeannette Seagraves
MR. AND MRS. MIKE  
   SHELTON	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
MARJORIE W. SHEPPARD	 Mrs. Rose Mary Rakowski
KIERA SIBLEY	 Mr. and Mrs. Charles Beitz Jr.
ROB AND KIM SLINGLUFF	 Mr. Billy Chorey
ERIKA SMITH	 Ms. Sara Burton
MELINDA SOUTH	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
MR. W. W. SOUTH III	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
LILY STRICKLAND	 Lorraine Carter
HOWARD TABOR	 Bobbie Tabor
ASHTON VINSON	 Jackie Crack
CHARITY VOLMAN	 Donna Scassera
	 Sharon Sutton
OLIVIA AND GEORGE WATTS	 Laverne Avant
MR. JOHNNY WILLS	 Mr. Billy Chorey
MR. ALLEN RAY WORRELL	 Mr. Billy Chorey
RACHEL	 Jacque White

In HONOR of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring of 
support in honor of family members and friends.  
September 1, 2019 – January 31, 2020

IN HONOR OF	 FROM

MR. AND MRS. BRANDON  
   APPLEWHITE	 Mr. Billy Chorey
MR. AND MRS.  
   ROBERT ASKEW	 Mr. Billy Chorey
KATHLEEN BARRICK	 Sarah Baskin
MR. & MRS. BILL BARTLEY	 Michael Cuddyer
MR. AND MRS. BOBBY BEAL	 Mr. Billy Chorey
SHAY BOCKS	 Vin Thomas
BROOKE BOLTON	 Mr. David Davenport
MR. & MRS. ARTHUR  
   L BRAME, JR.	 Ms. Betty Clarke
DR. & MRS. STUART BRAY	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
MR. & MRS. BRUCE &  
MARY SUE BRIGHT	 Mr. Herb Culpepper
SARAH & MILTON BROWN	 Mr. and Mrs. William Bruce
DENISE BURTON	 Ms. Sara Burton
STEVE BURTON	 Ms. Sara Burton
MS. SARA S BURTON	 Ms. Debora Penn
BILL & JUDY CALFEE	 Sharon Sutton
McKINDLEY COLBERT	 Ms. Sara Burton
PEYTON COLBERT	 Ms. Sara Burton
BARRY AND KATHY COLE	 Mr. Billy Chorey
ASHLEY COLEY	 Ms. Sara Burton
SARA CORNELIUS	 Ms. Sara Burton
JORDAN CORNELIUS	 Ms. Sara Burton
ACE CORNELIUS	 Ms. Sara Burton
CHRIS CRAIGHEAD	 Ms. Sara Burton
MR. & MRS. KEN &  
   CLARA CRUMBLY	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
MR. & MRS. HERB &  
   CAROLYN A. CULPEPPER	 Mr. Bruce Bright
MR. AND MRS. BOBBY DAVIS	 Mr. Billy Chorey
CHRIS DOULD	 Mr. Billy Chorey
PHIL FRANKLIN	 Ms. Kathryn Smith
LORELEI & BENJI  
   GEOGHEGAN	 Mrs. Ruth Benjaminson
PEGGY HARBERT	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
ISAAC HERSHBERGER	 Mr. Paul Dilgard
MARY HELEN HILTON	 Mr. and Mrs. George & Sara House
LARRY HOFFHEIMER	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
ABIGAIL HOFFHEIMER	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
DR. & MRS. ALLEN &  
   JOAN HOGGE	 Mr. Christopher Davis
	 Helen Kemp
	 Mr. Ken Crumbly
	 Dr. and Mrs. Stuart Bray
ALLEN HOGGE	 Joanna Hoffheimer
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In MEMORY of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring 
of support in memory of family members and friends. 
September 1, 2019 – January 31, 2020

IN MEMORY OF	 FROM

SUSAN AINSLIE	 John Ainslie
MR. BOB ALPHIN	 Mr. Billy Chorey
MARSHALL ATKINS	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
MATTHEW AUSTIN	 Mr. Mitch Austin
	 Mr. Allen Perrel
BENNIE BARKER	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
CORA BARKER	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
BRUCIE BARKLEY	 Ms. Marie Welch
	 Mr. Hugh Frampton
GEORGE & ESTELLE  
   BOYNTON	 Mr. Steve Boynton
HARRISON BRAUER	 Marine Specialty Painting
MR. MICHAEL BRIGHT	 Mr. Bruce Bright
STEVE BRYANT	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
JOSHUA BULLOCK	 Mrs. Bayley Bullock
LIZ BURTON	 Mr. Billy Chorey
JUSTIN CALLIHAN	 Ms. Nancy Campbell
CALEB CHOWNING	 Mr. William Blake II
ALISA CONNOLLY	 Robert Connolly
JOHN & SIBYL COOPER	 Ms. Lucy Hightshoe
BRIANA CRAWFORD	 Mrs. Verona Crawford
DR. WILLIAM  
   CROMBLEHOLME	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
PATRICK DALEY	 Lydia Manwaring
MRS. CAROLINE DAVIS	 Clarice Belcher
LUCIO DEPERALTA	 Mr. Frank Peralta
C FRED DICKENSON	 Mrs. Fran Taylor
RICHARD DIGNARD	 Ms. Joyce Dignard
WILLIAM G DRAKE	 Rebecca Drake
PAGE EDWARDS	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
PETER FLORIN	 Ms. Rosalee Jewell
ELISE GABOR	 Mrs. Ronda Shulenburg
KIMBERLY LYNN GARRETT	 Mr. Billy Chorey
ROBERT GAY	 Mr. and Mrs. Clifton Savage
CARRIE GILLANDERS	 Ms. Sara Burton
BARBARA GLUSE	 Kathryn Brooks
THOMAS ALAN GOSSER	 David Manning
ALLEN GRAHAM, JR.	 Ms. Alleen Campbell
BAERBEL GRINSTEAD	 Mr. Sam Harvey
HELON GUTHRIE	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
FRANCES HADDOCK	 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Parron
GUY HARBERT	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
REID HARGRAVE	 Herb & Mary Hargrave
	 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bathie
MR. JOHN HARRELL	 Mr. Billy Chorey
TAYLOR MARIE HAYES	 Pam Carroll
CAMERON HEWITT	 Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
TORI HIERS	 Ms. Patricia Headley
SAMUAEL HINES	 Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Kreutzberg
MARCUS HOGGE	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
	 Mr. Michael Shelton
BERNARD HOGGE	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
PHYLLIS HOGGE	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
DAVID HOLLIDAY	 Miranda Rountree
	 Clara LK Bailey Youth Department
PAUL AND CAROL HOLT, JR.	 Mrs. Ann Miller

MAVIA HUDGINS	 Carolyn Dorff
MATTHEW HUFF	 Virginia Fuller
JOHN AND JILL KAPTAN	 John Alexander Kaptan
DOROTHY &  
   WILLIAM KENION	 Connie Portlock
ADALYN KILLINGBECK	 Donna Smith
DENISE KING	 Ms. Barbara Sivertson
GABRIEL BENJAMIN  
   KOWALSKI	 Mr. and Mrs. David Parker
DENA MICHELLE  
   LADERBERG	 Dr. and Mrs. Steven Laderberg
DAVID LAUGHLIN, JR.	 Patricia Laughlin
	 David Laughlin
REGINA LUNDE	 Wanda Sannicandro
SUSAN MARTIN	 Ms. Gayle Martin
DOMINIC MARZITELLO	 Mrs. Bonita Startt
MS. SYDNEY MATHER	 Silvia Ursino
	 Benjamin Mather
YARA McCLAIN	 David Martin
	 Anthony Bolash
	 J. Ron Williams
	 John Bolash
BONNIE C. McCRARY	 Mr. and Mrs. James McCrary
RAY McGRADY	 Hilary Fulp
	 Kay Stine
	 LeeAnn & Stephen Azar
	 Abigail Weber
MR. LARRY McKENZIE	 Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
KENNETH MORTON	 Robert Rose
EVAN MUENCH	 Mr. Mike Muench
	 Ms. Teresa Bernard
JUNE MYERS	 Ms. Amanda Bielski
	 Mrs. Gloria Olson
MR. EDWARD NAGLE	 Ken Billue
	 Mrs. Pamela Martin
	 Ms. Karen Didio
ERIN NARKAWICZ	 Tony Narkawicz
MIKE & JENNA NOHA	 Joseph and Sara Noha
LUKE FRANCIS O’CONNOR	 Mrs. Betty Ann Chapman
FAITH CHRISTINA O’HEARN	 Ms. Alma O’Hearn
MRS. PAT ORGAIN	 John Ellis
	 Mr. Frank Orgain
	 Mr. John Newhard
	 Karen Eller
	 Ronald Morgan
EDWARD PAGE	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
EDWARD PAGE, JR.	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
	 Mary Dunn
	 Michael Colley
JOHN PARSONS	 Karen & Leslie Liscum
	 Margaret Gupta
	 Earle and Julia Ireland
	 Judith Siechen
	 Jennifer Watkins
	 MAETs INC
SUZANNE PAVLAT	 Mr. Roger Levesque
BEVERLY PERRINE	 Mrs. Fran Taylor
JACK AND INA PITTMAN	 Mr. Billy Chorey
JUANITA POND	 Mr. Charles Pond
JANNAN PORTER	 Mr. Joseph Porter
BRANDON PRINCE	 Dr. Joseph Toland
KALEB PULVER	 Ms. Donna Crittenden
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PATSY REDA	 Ms. Monica Reda
BRYCE RHODA	 Olga Petryszyn
SAMSON RICE	 Ms. Marcella Rice
VIOLET ROENKER	 Cheryl Valentine
KIMBERLY SPAN	 Dr. Brian Burkhart
	 Leanne Callihan	
	 Marjorie Saller
	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
LANDON SANDERL	 Brenda Grizzard
	 Mr. John Sanderl
	 Janet Lorts
MARGARET SCEARCE	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
PAUL SCEARCE	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge
PAUL & MARGARET  
  SCEARCE	 Mr. Michael Shelton
MR. LAWRENCE Y. SCHWAB	 Mrs. Fran Taylor
JENNIFER LEILANI SCOTT	 Mr. Richard Scott
CHARLES, DELORES, AND  
   STEVE SEALEY	 Elizabeth Smith
MICHAEL SHOTTER	 Ann Shotter
MR. MICHAEL SILWOSKI	 Mr. Richard Sliwoski
AMAYA SIMS	 Mr. and Mrs. Richard A Schwarting
MICHAEL SLIWOSKI	 Mrs. Petra Thomas
MRS. GINNY SMITH	 Mr. Billy Chorey
LEON SMITH	 Burma Smith
AURORA ROSE STEPHAN	 Ms. Maggie Callahan
MRS. HARRIETT  
   STRICKLAND	 Mr. Billy Chorey
MARION BLAKE STYRON	 Rosalee Styron
AARON JOSEPH SULT	 Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Sult
EDDIE SUTPHIN	 Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
MS. NATALIE TALCOTT	 Mrs. Joanna Jones
	 Noel Talcott
ALBERT J. TAYLOR, JR.	 John Curran
	 Mrs. Fran Taylor
	 Stewart Fleming
	 Ms. Christine Piersall
	 Mr. Ryan Kenrick
	 Mr. Lawrence Bryant
	 Mr. Scott Miller
	 Mrs. Alyssa Embree
	 Mrs. Kathleen Korroch
	 Ms. Michelle Harris
	 Carolyn Lilla
	 Mr. Howard Gordon
	 Mrs. Vicki Devine
	 Mr. Thomas Frantz
L CARROL UMPHLETTE	 Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
ROBERT D. VICK	 Rusty Gibbs
SAMANTHA “SAMMIE”  
   VISALDEN	 Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bleakley
GAIL GURGANUS WARD	 Susan Drake
CAROLINE WHEELER	 Florence Womacks
	 Michael Phillips
	 Stephanie Barnett
	 Thomas Nelson Community College
MATTHEW WILBERT	 Terry Simpkins
WILL WILLIAMS	 Mark Davidoski
WARREN AND JULIA WOLF	 Mr. Billy Chorey
MICHELLE WOLF	 Mr. and Mrs. John Marshall
BETTY WORKMAN	 Carl Wood
GERALD WRENN	 Dr. and Mrs. Allen Hogge

Tribute Garden Rededication

Friends and families gathered at Edmarc on October 
17th for a special unveiling of our renovated garden 
that provides a place of refuge and remembrance 
for so many. New landscaping with seasonal plants, 
a water feature, and a new memorial for children in 
our program who have gone before us and lost their 
battles.  The night was met with friends and families 
of past patients, board members, staff, and loved 
ones of a very special volunteer who lost her own 
battle last year. The garden renovation was made 
possible by an anonymous gift given in memory of 
our dear friend and volunteer, Pat Orgain. We were 
happy to have so many of her friends and family with 
us for the special occasion. 
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INDIVIDUAL DONORS 
September 1, 2019 –  
January 31, 2020

Mr. and Mrs. Ken and  
   Anne Ablett
Brian L Adams
Mr. John J. Allen
Dr. and Mrs. David and  
   Barbara Amaker
Michael Amory
Mr. and Mrs. J. Ray and  
   Sarah Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin and  
   Mary Kate Andris
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony and  
   Karen Annoni
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Sherry Atwood
Mr. and Mrs. James and  
   Judith Austin
Mr. and Mrs. Mitch and  
   Maggie Austin
Laverne W. Avant
John E Avery
LeeAnn & Stephen Azar
Mr. Blake Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Baker
Patsy Baker
Dr. and Mrs. Robert and  
   Elise Balcom
Ms. Jo Anne Bangle
Arnold & Laurie Barbaro
Joseph Baron
Mr. and Mrs. Donald and  
   Ruth Barrett
Mr. David Barringer
Sarah Baskin
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bathie
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel and  
   Amie Baty
Mr. Donald J. Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Butch Beckman
Becky Brewer & Carol Ward
Theresa L. Bedard
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Beitz Jr.
Clarice L. Belcher
Mr. and Mrs. Alan and  
   Ruth Benjaminson
Ms. Frances Benson
Ms. Teresa L. Bernard
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and  
   Beth Bickel
Ms. Amanda Bielski
Cheryl Bilbo
Ken Billue
Mr. and Mrs. James and  
   Wanda Birch
Ms. Roseanna I. Blackham
Joan Blanchard

Blake & Jennifer Boykin
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick R. and  
   Susan Blake
Mr. William A. Blake II
Ms. Megan Blancho
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Bleakley
Shay Bocks
Anthony and Marybeth Bolash
John A Bolash
Foster J. Bolton
Mr. and Mrs. Neil C. and  
   Tracy Bonney
Judy Boone
Ms. Susan Borland
Ms. Janice K. Bowers
Mr. Steve Boynton
Mr. Tyson Bradley
Bud & Debbie Brame
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Rebecca Breen
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Phyllis Bricker
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce and  
   Mary Sue Bright
Ms. Carol L. Briley
Mrs. Mary Briley
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Britt
Danielle Brooks
James and Deborah Brooks
Kathryn Brooks
Pennie and Paula Brown
Mr. and Mrs. William R Bruce
Ms. Eva Bryant
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence and  
   Katherine Bryant
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan and  
   Bayley Bullock
Dr. Brian Burkhart
Ms. Sara S Burton
R. Keith and Barbara Butler
Ronda A Bynum
Mr. and Mrs. Luther H. Byrum
Ms. Maggie Callahan
Leanne E Callihan
Ms. Alleen Jane Campbell
Mark & Tammy Campbell
Ms. Nancy H. Campbell
Pam and Mac Carroll
Lorraine Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Art and  
   Betty Ann Chapman
Billy Chorey
Ms. Valerie Clark
Ms. Betty Clarke
Shirley B Cobb
Michael and Brenda Colley
Don and Sue Comer
Robert Connolly
Amy E Cook

Mr. and Mrs. Monte and  
   Audrey Correll
Ernest and Jackie Crack
Cathy Crawford
Danny L. and Jenny Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin and  
   Verona Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll and  
   Gloria Creecy
Ms. Donna Crittenden
Kate and Lee Cross
Mr. Henry Lee Cross III and  
   Mrs. Alice Cross
Mr. and Mrs. Ken and  
   Clara Crumbly
Michael and Claudia Cuddyer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Cuffee
Mr. and Mrs. Herb A. and  
   Carolyn Culpepper
John and Lori Curran
Bryan Dahtquist
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn and  
   Christina Danaher
Mrs. Des Dandalides
Mary A Daughtrey
Mr. and Mrs. David and  
   Lillian Davenport
Mark and Katherine Davidoski
Brenda S. Davis
Lisa Decoste
Janine Demello
Cynthia Depass
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick and  
   Vicki Devine
Devreux and Carol Saller
Stephen and Deborah Dexter
Ms. Karen Didio
Ms. Joyce Dignard
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and  
   Sylvia Dilgard
Ms. Barbara Dillon
Mr. and Mrs. Dimaculangan
Mr. Fred C. Dobbs
Mr. Bryant Dodson
Mr. William Domke
Carolyn and Robin Dorff
Michael and Rebecca Drake
Susan Drake
Elizabeth M. Dudley
Anthony and Virginia Duncan
Kati Duncan
Mary S. Dunn
Ms. Kathy F. Dupree
Mrs. Anne Eastes
Mr. Greg Eby
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and  
   Susan Edmonson
Donna Eisinger
Karen Eller

John C. Ellis
Mrs. Alyssa Embree
Mr. and Mrs. John Erickson
Ms. Eileen Ermer
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Mindy Estok
Ms. Susan Evans
Dean C. Everton
Mr. and Mrs. Harry L. Faircloth
Marie Fancher
Mitchell Farkas
Harry Felton
Herman L. Ferguson
Dennis and Sandra Fewell
P. Marshall Fleming
Stewart Fleming
Kerry J. Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh and  
   Kathleen Frampton
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip and  
   Suzanne Franklin
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas and  
   Dianne Frantz
Bradley and Deborah Frecker
Virginia Fuller
Hilary Fulp
Donna Gaines
Ms. Sharron Gallagher
Mr. Javier Jay Garriz
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Garvey
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron L and  
   Laura Gehm
Brent & Kim Geissinger
Michael and Susan Geoghegan
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas and  
   Debra George
Rusty & Sherry Gibbs
Robert and Louisa Gies
Captain Michael Gluse
Mr. Paul Going Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Golay
Jane Goldman
Ronald K. Goldstein
Mr. and Mrs. David and  
   Elizazbeth Goode
Mr. and Mrs. Royden &  
   Martha Goodson
Mr. and Mrs. Howard and  
   Sandra Gordon
Francis W. Govern
Mr. James Granger
Ms. Jacqueline Segar Gravatt
John and Judith Grawl
John and Mary Greber
James & Sandra Grecco
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest and  
   Diane Greene
Mr. and Mrs. Foy A. and  
   Joyce Greenwood
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Mike and Brenda Grizzard
Margaret Gupta
Robert Gustafson
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen and  
   Rose Hackney
Peter Hammond
Mrs. Carol Hamrick
Ms. Jean Hanbury
Charles and Debbie Harbin
Mr. and Mrs. Herb and  
   Mary Hargrave
Joyce B. Harlan
Mrs. Lavern Harrell
Ms. Michelle Lee Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Sam and  
   Denise Harvey
Mrs. Betty Hasel
Mr. Robert Hayes
Ms. Patricia Y. Headley
Michelle Henson
Andrew and Laura Hershberger
Ms. Lucy D. Hightshoe
Mr. and Mrs. Pierre and  
   Angelia Hilaire
Mary Helen and Patrick Hilton
Joanna and Larry Hoffheimer
Ms. Kristin N Hoffman
Dr. and Mrs. Allen and  
   Joan Hogge
David Holliday
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert and  
   Sandra Hollowell
Mr. Paul D. Holt III
Mr. and Mrs. Larry and  
   Carol Holweger
David C and Anna Hopkins
Steven R. Hoppe
The Horn Family
Elizabeth Horney
Bridget Foster Host
Mr. and Mrs. George and  
   Sara House
John and Emma House
Mr. and Mrs. Ben and  
   Mary Hubbard
Mr. and Mrs. George and  
   Cheryl Hummer
Earle and Julia Ireland
Mr. and Mrs. Clayton and  
   Dorothy Jenson
Ms. Rosalee Jewell
William C Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Mark and  
   Debbie Jones
Mrs. Mary Sue Jones
Mr. Robert Jones Jr. and  
   Mrs. Joanna Jones
Vince Jordan

Christina Joyce
Mr. John O. Joyce
Dr. and Mrs. David and  
   Joan Kaiser
Ms. Joyce S. Kallaher
Sylvia Kaplan
John and Jill Kaptan
Gary and Karen Karlowicz
Amy Kaus
Helen M. Kemp
David Kenerson
Mr. Ryan Kenrick
Ms. Linda Kindred
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley and  
   Nancy King
Aras and Dawn Knasas
Karen D Knight
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and  
   Kathleen Korroch
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Kreutzberg
Mr. Gordon L. Lader Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Steven M.  
   Laderberg
Repp H. Lambert
Arben “Benny” Lami
Emanuela Lami
Marty and Marlie Landry
Matt Langan
Mr. and Mrs. Don Langfitt
Sonya Lanier
Bob and Nancy Larmore
Morton and Stacey Larmore
David and Patricia Laughlin
Ms. L’Tanya Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Karen Lee
Joyce Leotta
Mr. and Mrs. Roger and  
   Leila Levesque
Beverly Lightner
Carolyn C. Lilla
Karen & Leslie Liscum
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel and  
   Louella London
John and Janet Lorts
Sarah Lovell
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lovingood
Ms. Kathryn Lowe
Mike Luning
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin P.  
   Lynch Jr.
Kenneth Lynch
Constance D Mabry
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and  
   Deborah Madden
Ms. Gabriella Madonia
Lawrence and Francis Magelssen
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Christine Mai

Mr. and Mrs. Russell and  
   Kathy Mallet
Mr. Pat Mallon
Ms. Patricia H. Malone
PK Maloof
James and Barbara Mandley
David Gosser and Linda Manning
Lydia Manwaring
Alfred Marchigiani
Brad & Michelle Marino
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and  
   Kathleen Marks
Mr. and Mrs. HL Marks
Mr. and Mrs. Harold G. Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. John M Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby and  
   Pamela Martin
David Martin
Ms. Gayle Martin
Pamela Martin
Benjamin and Tara Mather
Michael and Linda Matusiak
Debbie and Bernie Mayer
Ms. Kelly McCann
Mr. and Mrs. James McCrary
Mr. and Mrs. John B. McCraw
Ms. Pasty McGrady
Wendy McGrady
Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
Patricia McMichael
Sarah McPhillips
Mrs. Brenda Megna
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Barbra Midgett
Judie S Midgett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and
   Miriam Miles
Mr. and Mrs. James L. and  
   Ann Miller
Mr. Scott Miller
Steven Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff and  
   Linda Minnix
Neal & Susan Minsberg
Carolyn Clark Minton
Steve and Fay Missailidis
Amber Mooney
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred P.  
   Moore DDS
Judge William R Moore
John Morgan
Mrs. Mary Morgan
Ronald & Sandra Morgan
Tommy Morris
Mr. and Mrs. Mike and  
   Janice Muench
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Mullarkey
Captain and Mrs. Mark R.  
   Munson

Tony and Melanie Narkawicz
William Neff
Angela Negron
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Sharon Newhard
Michael Newnam
John Paul Newsham
Frank Nickey
Joseph and Sara Noha
John Noles
Ms. Martha J. Nunley
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and  
   Kathleen O’Connor
Ms. Alma O’Hearn
Mr. and Mrs. Gregg and  
   Gloria Olson
Richard and Karen O’Reilly
Mr. Frank Orgain
Mr. Rufus Owen III and  
   Mrs. Hallie Owen
Alexander Owens
Peter and Lois Palermo
Mr. and Mrs. David Parker
Allinda Parkman
Ms. Nancy G. Parr
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Parron
Mrs. Susan Paullin
Rachael Elizabeth Peachock
Ms. Susan Pender
Ms. Debora Penn
Mr. Frank Peralta
Mr. and Mrs. Allen and  
   Erica Perrel
Mr. Hassel E. Perrel
Tammy & Steve Perry
Olga Petryszyn
Michael and Jeri Phillips
Ms. Christine Piersall
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and  
   Juanita Pond
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and  
   Mary Jane Porter
Connie Portlock
Kieran and Chris Poulos
David and Ginny Pritchett
Amy G. Pruett
Mr. Robert K Purks
Edwin Rafal
Mrs. Rose Mary Rakowski
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Reda
Ms. Monica Reda
Doinald F Reese
Michael Regna
Mr. William Reubel
Mr. and Mrs. Allan and  
   Harriet Reynolds
Ms. Marcella Rice
Debbie Rice-Reagan
Richard & Margaret Knee
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Lloyd Rickards
Mark Rinaldi
Ms. Betty Ripley
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald and  
   Susan Ritter
Mr. and Mrs. Brian and  
   Betsy Roberts
Mrs. Susan Robertson
Mr. Paul Ward Robinett
Aleene and Robert Rose
Mr. Benjamin Lacy Rose Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Harry A.  
   Rosenberger
Mr. and Mrs. David L. Rosmer
Bob and Roberta Roth
Mr. and Mrs. John L. and  
   Carol Rowe
Mrs. Martha Ruggles
Mariah Rule
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel L. Russell
Mr. James Russell
Joseph Salinetro
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Patricia Sanderl
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck and  
   Sue Sanders
Wanda M. Sannicandro
Ellen & Whitney Saunders
Kristin Saunders
Robert and Mary Ann Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Clifton Savage
Kemp E Savage III
Donna Scassera
Dwight & Jane Schaubach
James D. Schmidt
Ronald and Barbara Schneider
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A  
   Schwarting
Jean Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Diane Scott
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A Scott
Ms. Jeannette Seagraves
Sonya Seward
Mr. Ronnie L. Shank
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and  
   Pamela Shelton
Mr. Kevin Shively
Ann Shotter
Jason Shreve
Mr. and Mrs. Karl and  
   Ronda Shulenburg
Judith Siechen
Terry Simpkins
Ms. Barbara Sivertson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Leslie Sliwoski
Burma Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Conway W Smith III

Donna Smith
Elizabeth Smith
Jennifer L Smith
Ms. Kathryn L. Smith
Travis Smith
Kimberly Span
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Stant Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas and  
   Bonita Startt
Mr. Michael A. Stevens
Kay Stine
Mr. and Mrs. Dwayne and  
   Sylvia Stokes
Mr. and Mrs. John Stone
Ms. Brittani Strausbaugh
Alan and Lori Strickland
Mrs. Phyllis N. Styron
Rosalee Styron
Ricklin Brown and Sarah Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Sult
Sharon C. Sutton
Kenneth Sykes
Howard & Bobbie Tabor
Noel and Nancy Talcott
Mrs. Fran Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Tazewell G. Taylor
Carl & Judy Tewksbury
Ms. Judith R. Thaler
Mr. and Mrs. Eddy L. Theisz
Dr. and Mrs. Bennett and  
   Elizabeth Thomas
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and  
   Petra Thomas
Wayne & Robin Thomas
Vin Thomas
Mr. Henry Thrasher
Donald Thrush
Kevin and Jamie Todd
Dr. Joseph Toland
Mr. and Mrs. William and  
   Nancy Trimble
Dr. and Mrs. Witold Turkiewicz
Mrs. Bettye Umphlette
Martha Underwood
Silvia Ursino
Cheryl Valentine
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Vivian Van Selow
Todd Varvel
Ellen and Willie Vasser
Jeff & Jennifer Vierrether
Charity Volman
Edward Wagner
William B. Walker
Cecil Wallace
LeAnn Amory Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. Danny and  
   Judy Walls
Ms. Wivona M. Ward

Deborah B Waters
Graham & Katherine Watson
Abigail Weber
Mr. Ross Weinstein
Ms. Marie Welch
Eric J. and Alice Werner
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald and  
   Mildred Wheat
Beverly V Whedbee
Keri Whitbeck
George and Jacque White
Mr. and Mrs. Kilburn L. White
Dr. and Mrs. Larry White
Lori Whittington
Mr. and Mrs. Gary and  
   Peggie Wiggins
Ms. Deborah K. Williams
Elizabeth Ferguson Williams
J. Ron and Susan Williams
Ms. Kim Wilson
Katherine Winfield
W. L. Witt
Mr. and Mrs. Ray and  
   Caralyn Wittersheim
Florence Womacks
Carl Wood
Patricia Woodward
Ms. Joyce Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Steven and  
   Regina Wright
Jessica Wyman
David Xie
Mr. and Mrs. Chris and  
   Cheryl Xystros
Walt and Ronnie Yancey
Richard Zakour
Ms. Stacy Zepp

BUSINESS DONORS
September 1, 2019 –  
January 31, 2020

1st Advantage Credit Union
ABNB Federal Credit Union
Alpha XI Chapter No 1610
Amateur Golf Association of 
Hampton Roads, VA Inc.
AmazonSmile Foundation
ATCO Hauling
Bankers Insurance
Bargain Tire Outlet
Baucom’s Auto Service, Inc.
Bayside HOG Chapter 5316
Beach Suburban Republican  
   Women’s Club
Berea Womens Fellowship
Beta Xi Sorority
Bluebird Beach Bungalows Inc.
Bob Ewell Tire Service, Inc.
Brickcraft Masonry, Inc.
Budget Tire & Automotive, LLC
Capital Group Companies  
   Charitable Foundation
Centenary United  
   Methodist Church
Charities Aid Foundation  
   of America
Children’s Health  
   Foundation, Inc.
Children’s Specialty  
   Group, PLLC
Chris’s Auto Service, Inc.
Clara LK Bailey Youth  
   Department
Classic Cruisers Car Club, Inc.
Coastal Virginia Disc G 
   Foundation, Inc.
Colonial Webb/Comfort  
   Systems USA
Combined Federal Campaign
Community Partner  
   Group Foundation
Covenant Presbyterian Church
Culpepper Radiator Service, Inc.
Custom Ink, LLC
Ddeb’s A Taste of Home
Deep Creek Ruritan Club
Dollar Bank Foundation
Dominion Energy
Dominion Energy Charitable 
Foundation
Downtown Portsmouth  
   Rotary Club
Driver Chapter 149
E.T. Gresham Company
Ellsworth Plumbing &  
   Heating, LLC



16 17serving children with life-threatening illnesses since 1978

Eric M Atkins CPA and  
   Associates, LLC
First Presbyterian Church
First Team Toyota Automotive
Foster Funeral Home
Franklin-Southampton  
   Area United Way
George Cohee Jr. Foundation
Glebe Episcopal Church
Grace Covenant  
   Presbyterian Church
Grand Lodge Knights of  
   Pythias of Virginia
Green Acres Presbyterian  
   Church
Griffin, Pappas & Scarborough
Hampton Roads Community  
   Foundation
Holy Neck Christian Church
Huntington Ingalls  
   Industries, Inc.
Hydraulic Service Co., Inc.
Indian Creek Productions
Kiwanis Club of Middlesex
Kiwanis Club of Norfolk Inc.
Kiwanis Club of the Virginia  
   Beach Comers
Kiwanis Club of Toano
Kiwanis Club of Virginia Beach
Knights of Pythias Beach  
   Lodge 169
KPMG
Kroger Community Rewards
Langley Federal Credit Union
Langley for Families Foundation
Laurence Arnold Boyd  
   Charitable Lead Annuity Trust
Lewis & Minta Wood  
   Charitable Foundation
Link-Belt Mid-Atlantic  
   Construction Equipment
Linxx Academy Cucci
Lions Club of Norfolk  
   Foundation
Little Joes Autos, LLC
Long Jewelers
LPI Technical Services
Lynnhaven Presbyterian Church
MAETs INC
Marine Specialty Painting
Mary Martha Class
Massimo Zanetti Beverage USA
McCarty’s Wheel Shop, Inc.
Meridian Group
Mermaids of Eagle Pointe
Morgan Stanley
Most Worshipful Prince Hall  
   Grand Lodge of Virginia
Naval Civilian Managers  
   Association

Neighbors Purpose
Network for Good
Olde Towne Family Chiropractic
Optima Health
OVM’s Legum Legacy Charity
Pearson Toyota Scion
Peter Decker Children’s  
   Charity, Inc.
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
PMA Solutions
Portsmouth Armie-Navie Store
Portsmouth Lodge 100
Presbytery of the Peaks
Priority Auto Group
Pruden Foundation
Q.E.D. Systems
Queen of Virginia Skill &  
   Entertainment LLC
QVC, Inc.
Red Knights Motorcycle Club
Restore Church
Richard E. Olivieri Family  
   Foundation
Rite Aid Foundation KidsCents
Roof Systems By Pegram, LLC
Rose of Sharon Chapter #15  
   OES
Rotary Club of Great Bridge
SACT Officers Staff Mess
Salas Auto Service
Sales Systems, LTD
Sawyer Automotive, Inc.
SeaHill Spa at Cavalier Hotel
Selective Insurance Group  
   Foundation
Sertoma Club of Norfolk
Smiley’s Heating & Cooling, Inc.
Smithfield Rotary Club
Smithfield VA Events
Southeast Virginia Community  
   Foundation
St. Nicholas Greek Orthodox  
   Church Philoptochos
Stephen I. Boone Associates, PC
Steve’s Auto Electric &  
   Repair, Inc.
Strickland Homes
Suffolk Foundation
Suffolk Insurance Corporation
Suffolk Masonic Lodge #30
Suffolk Presbyterian Church
SunTrust United Way Campaign
T3 Communications  
   Incorporated
Teamsters Retiree Chapter #822
Texas Charity Holdem
The Christopher S Gower  
   Celebration of Life Foundation
The Galt Corporation
The John Quadrino Foundation

The Knights Templar, SMOTJ  
   Monitor & Merrimack Priory
The Paneling Factory
The Treasure Shop
The Woman’s Club of Smithfield
Thistle Foundation Trust
Thomas Nelson Community  
   College
Thompson Law Group, PLLC
Tidal Waves Square and  
   Round Dance Club
Tidewater Caulking &  
   Waterproofing, LLC
Tidewater VA Chapter  
   of the CPCU
Titan Contractors, Inc.
Trinity Episcopal Church
Trinity United Methodist Women
Truist, Inc
United Auto Wholesalers
United Way of Central Maryland
United Way of Greater  
   Atlanta, Inc.
United Way of Greater  
   �Philadelphia and Southern  

New Jersey
United Way of Greater  
   Richmond & Petersburg

United Way of Greater  
   Rochester
United Way of South  
   Hampton Roads
United Way of the Virginia  
   Peninsula
VBCU - Mermaid Circle
Veterans United Foundation
Virginia Baptist Foundation
Virginia Beach Shag Club
Virginia Glass and Mirror Inc.
Warden Family Foundation
Wards Corner Lions Club
Westbrook Bookkeeping &  
   Tax Service
Wilbanks Smith & Thomas Asset 
Management, LLC
Windsor Christian Church
YourCause, LLC.
Youth Foundation of  
   Virginia Beach, Inc.

Volunteer Spotlight:  
FABULOUS FRAN
Enough words could never 
be said about Fran Taylor, 
a longtime supporter and 
“frantastic” volunteer. This 
spunky jack-of-all-trades 
lady shows up weekly to 
help Edmarc with whatever 
we may need from 
organizing our toy room 
to cleaning out freezers or 
even building shelves with 
her jigsaw. When we were 
able to renovate the tribute garden, Fran took it on 
as a personal project and helped place every child’s 
plaque with care and precision. She takes to heart 
the mission of Edmarc and works as though all our 
families were her own. We are so thankful for Fran 
and are glad she is a part of the Edmarc family. 
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Advanced Design Fabrication
Paula V Agate
Aleworks Brewing Company
Alpha Delta Kappa Sorority -  
   Sigma Chapter
Kevin and Mary Kate Andris
Angel Quilters
Vanessa Arnette
Keisha Arnold
Sue Ary
The Asuncion Family
Bill and Cathy Bailey
Battlefield Golf Course
Beach Eye Care
Butch Beckman
Becky Brewer & Carol Ward
Jessica Bedenbaugh
Amanda Behrends
Beta Xi Sorority
Big Ugly Brewing
Billsburg Brewery
Blaise & Brianna Maceachern
Timothy and Debbie Bloomer
Bob Harper Photography
Shay Bocks
Alisha Boughn
Brick Anchor Brew House
Phil & Kelly Brown
Brutti’s Catering
Kristan Burch
Alice Butler
Barbara Byrd
Danielle Byrne
Cake Decorators of 
   Tidewater
Lindsey A. Carney
Tyler Caskill
Chick-fil-A Portsmouth
Chuck and Kathey Mulkey
Nancy Cisco
Clara LK Bailey Youth  
   Department

Coastal Virginia Disc  
   Golf Club
Gretchen Cole
Cara Cotter
Jesse Cox
Troy and Sandra Cox
Dorothy Critzer
Kent & Nancy Daughtrey
Jerry & Dona Didio
Karen Divita
Shannon Duke
Mark Edge
Elf Patrol, Inc.
Susan Ellebracht
Jeannie Escobar
Anne Evans
Event Central
Cody Everett
Robin & Jeff Falk
Chase Farrell
William Faust
Jenina Fitzgerald
Caitlin Fleming
Cheri Franklin
Franklin-Southampton Area  
   United Way
Garden Bros. Circus
Patrick Garvey
Nicholas and Debra George
Girl Scout Troop 152
Lizzy Goldstein
Green Meadow Point  
   Garden Club
Linda S Hanes
Victoria Hecht
Joe and Dorma Hedrick
Jay and Karen Hibbard
Mrs. Chuck Higgins
Patricia Higgins
Tom and Ann Huff
Donald and Pauline Hundley
Stephanie Hunter
Indian Creek Productions

Cindy Inman
Joan Jamgochian
Kristen Jelley
Marie Justice
Debbie Kalriess
Kempsville Lions Club Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Churchland
Ashley Kliszczewicz
Hunter Knoop
Margaret Lane
Mickey Lane
Lidl
Richard C. Linehan
Sarah Lovell
Mary Ann Lunde
Pat Mallon
Jess Masciangeno
Massimo Zanetti  
   Beverage USA
Sherry Matthews
Melissa Mayfield
Carol McCutcheon
Randy and Jackie Menefee
Nick Millar
Michelle Miller
Kelly Moran
Leila Mufdi
Nansemond Suffolk  
   Academy
Nauticus
Naval Medical Center  
   Portsmouth
New Creation Methodist  
   Church
Fran and Ken Newman
Oceanview Golf Course
Jill Oelke
Cynthia Pabon
Autumn Palmateer
Jeanne Parsons
Tammy Perry
Curtis Peters
Amanda Phillips
Michael and Jeri Phillips
Stephanie Pierce
Christine Piersall
Pilot Club of Portsmouth Inc.
Pinot’s Palette
Laurel Ramey
Doug & Beth Reynolds
Suzanne Rice
Ann Rivenbark
Riverfront Golf Club
Rocket Media Inc.

Jarred and Meagan Roenker
Bob and Roberta Roth
S.R. Register
Wanda M. Sannicandro
Sarah Vanderford  
   Photography
Janet M. Schafer
Rebecca Schultheis
Margaret Shaia
Merin Shekitka
Sheraton Waterside
Michael Sierra
Sleepy Hole Golf Course
Brenda Smith
Jennifer L Smith
Nedra Smith
Somerton Meeting Religious  
   Friends Missions
Jennifer Steele
Jim & Becky Stewart
Kimberly Stone
Rosalee Styron
Trish Sumner
Piper Sutton
Sharon C. Sutton
Fran Taylor
Carla Theisz
David Thompson
Claire and Nora Thruston
Joan Thweatt
Rose Thweatt
Mike & Johanna Toth
Trinity Episcopal Church
Charles and Mary Ellen  
   Triplett
Twisted Pig
William and Julie  
   Tyree-Hermann
Johnny and Kathy Villanueva
Irain and Liz Visalden
Melissa Vocke
Christina Waters
Jamie Welch
WFLO Radio Station
Cece Wheeler
Joshua and Stephanie  
   Wheeler
Williams Sonoma
Williamsburg Winery
Women’s Club of Smithfield
Craig & Joyce Wool
Jim and Joan Wool
Steven and Regina Wright
Stacy Zepp

Thank you ...  
Thank you to the many, many individuals, businesses 
and organizations who make the work Edmarc 
does possible and bring joy to our families across 
Hampton Roads by donating back-to-school 
supplies, items our families need, silent auction 
items for the golf tournament, food, tickets to 
special events, professional services and more! 
September 1, 2019 to January 31, 2020
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Welcome Lori Clark

Lori Clark is very excited 
to become a part of 
the Edmarc family as an 
addition to the nursing 
staff.  She has been a 
nurse for over 20 years 
with a focus on the 
pediatric and neonatal 
population.  Lori is a 
military spouse and has 
worked in children’s 
hospitals in several states, including Virginia.  One of 
her favorite parts of nursing is the relationship she 
develops with her patients and their families.  She 
is very grateful for the opportunity to continue her 
career with Edmarc.  Lori and her husband have two 
teenage girls who keep them on their toes.  In her 
spare time, Lori loves baths, reading, family time and 
chasing after their Belgian Malinois.  Lori is extremely 
curious about everything and loves to learn new 
things, both in nursing and in life.   Lori loves puns, so 
please alert your tweens and teens!  

Welcome Jennifer Webb

Jennifer Webb comes 
to Edmarc with a variety 
of nursing background.  
This is Jennifer’s 30th 
year in nursing and she 
has done many different 
facets of Nursing from 
PICU to School nurse 
to Adult hospice. It has 
been her career goal to 
work for Edmarc and 

feels extremely grateful for the opportunity. Jennifer 
lives in Smithfield, VA with her husband, Steve. They 
have a son who just got married this past summer 
and a daughter who is a sophomore at Shenandoah 
University studying Religion and Social Work.  She is 
an active member of Main Street United Methodist 
Church in Suffolk. Jennifer feels that if she could have 
handpicked a job for herself, it would be right here 
at Edmarc. She looks forward to working with such a 
warm and welcoming staff and hopes to finish out her 
career doing a job that encompasses everything she 
has ever wanted from her Nursing career.  

Congratulations and welcome…
Edmarc is happy to announce the births of:
• Louis born 7/10/19 to Abbey and David
• Malachi Andrew born 9/17/19 to Alexis and Javar
• �Austin and AnnaKat born 10/18/19 to Kristen and 

Corey
• Kian born 11/4/19 to Rose and Cyrus 
• Elom Javier born 11/12/19 to Bekah and Chris
• Genevieve born 12/23/19 to Melissa and John

• �Debbie Stitzer-Brame  
for 20 years as 
Executive Director

Happy Goodbyes
We at Edmarc rejoice that Hanen M., Jimmy J., 
Armani F., Awuradwoa D., Jared W., Jackson D., David 
J., Rose G., Lindsay R., Kharri E., Julian C., Roy S., 
Jeremy C., Zailynn V., and Julia W., are doing well and 
currently not in need of our services.
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TAKE ACTION:  
These are the ways you can help Edmarc!
•�Like and share our posts on social media!  
Follow us on Facebook at  https://www.facebook.com/EDMARC516 or  
Instagram at https://www.instagram.com/edmarcforkids/. 

• �Do you shop at Kroger?  Register your Kroger Plus Card online and designate Edmarc!  
You will raise money for our organization while you shop. https://www.kroger.com/
communityrewards 

• �Designate Edmarc as your Rite Aid KidsCents charity at www.kidscents.com with your Rite Aid 
Wellness card member number. Then all you have to do is shop and round up!

• �Edmarc is a certified United Way Agency.  Designate Edmarc during your company’s United 
Way campaign.  

• �Shop Amazon? Use the following link the next time you do and Amazon will donate .05% of 
your total purchase to our organization!  http://smile.amazon.com/ch/54-1092904

• �Want to volunteer at Edmarc? Email volunteer@edmarc.org for more information!  

• �Is your family or company hosting a party? Think about raising money for your favorite 
charity, Edmarc, in lieu of gifts!


